

January 22, 2007

Mr. Kevin Holmes Holmes Freight Lines Int'l 70 Ward Road Brampton, ON L6S 4L5

Dear Kevin,

I recently requested the operations staff from our offices in Mississauga, ON, Tampa, FL and Calgary, AB to identify any Carriers that gave U.S. Traffic exceptionally good service in 2006.

I am pleased to announce that your company was not only singled out as one of those exceptional companies, it was selected as our 2006 "Canadian Carrier of the Year".

This was no small feat as U.S. Traffic employed 1964 carriers during this period! You, your dispatch team, and your drivers should all feel proud. To be recognized as the best from this very large group of companies is a special accomplishment.

On behalf of our management, our staff, and the many customers we serve, please accept our sincere thanks for a "JOB WELL DONE".

It has been a pleasure to work with you and we look forward to doing business with Holmes Freight Lines often in 2007.

Best Regards,

Paul E. Bouchard, CTB

Vice-President, Operations